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September 10, 2013 
 
 
 

 
BY COURIER & RESS 

 
Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary  
ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD 
2300 Yonge Street, 26th Floor, P.O. Box 2319 
TORONTO, ON   M4P 1E4 

  
Re: Board File No. EB-2013-0147 

Request for Confidentiality of Dion Durrell Study of Post-Retirement Benefits  
  

 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 

In accordance with Procedural Order No. 1, this letter constitutes the reply submission of 
Kitchener-Wilmot Hydro Inc. (KWHI) with respect to the request for confidential treatment of the 
Dion Durrell & Associates Inc. (Dion Durrell) Study of Post-Retirement Benefits filed in support 
of KWHI’s application for 2014 rates. 

 
KWHI staff forwarded Board staff’s comments of September 6, 2013 to Dion Durrell on 

September 9, 2013.  During a telephone conversation on September 10, 2013, Dion Durrell staff 
stated that it had been unaware that the Dion Durrell report issued to Thunder Bay Hydro Inc. 
(EB-2012-0167) had been previously filed with the Ontario Energy Board and, since that report 
had been available to the public, that Dion Durrell would rescind its request for confidentiality.  
Dion Durrell staff followed up with an email stating:  

 
”As discussed, in regards to the confidentiality matter, we remove our request for confidential 
treatment of the Dion Durrell valuation report in question.  We understand that the full report 
will be included in KWHI’s public rate filing.” 

 
KWHI therefore rescinds its request for confidentiality of the Dion Durrell Study of Post-

Retirement Benefits and requests that the report, in its entirety, become part of the public record in 
this rate filing. 
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Questions or concerns in this matter should be addressed to the undersigned. 

 
       
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
  Original Signed By: 
 
       Margaret Nanninga, MBA, CGA   

      Vice-President Finance 
  

cc:  All Intervenors 


